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Butte County In-Home Supportive Services (IHSS) Advisory Committee
August 11, 2009
10:00 a.m. - Noon
Chico Employment Center Annex

2491 Carmichael Drive, Suite 300

Chico, California 

Minutes 
1. Meeting called to order by Mark Gordon, Chair, at 10:05 a.m.
2. Dan Grover, Vice-Chair, established a quorum with those attending:  Patricia Anthony, Domenic Console, Mark Gordon, Dan Grover, Cheryl Leeth, and Sarah Okumbe.  Also in attendance, Linda Huffmon and Pam Hospers, staff.  Ja-Key Robinson, CUHWU staff, and Arlene Hostettler, Passages as guests.
3. Mark Gordon welcomed New Advisory Committee member, Pat Anthony from the Ridge area.
4. The minutes of May 12, 2009 were reviewed, no corrections or additions offered, Cheryl Leeth moved to accept the minutes, Domenic Console seconded.  All voted in favor of accepting them.
5. State Action Update, as related to IHSS-Pam Hospers – Lengthy discussion
a. State Budget – Cheryl Leeth and Pam Hospers reviewed what their understanding is regarding the new budget legislation.  Cuts to services, fingerprinting both providers and recipients, SOC elimination, fraud prevention and intervention, budget cuts and their impacts to services, including IHSS and the Public Authority.
b. Legislation – nothing new is happening, all on hold during budget process, and now everyone is on August break.
6. Contract Mode
Update on future transition after two years in new contract-Cheryl Leeth and Pam Hospers – brief meeting about reviewing removal policies for consumers.  Pam will compile the changes submitted by a few different people who have reviewed it.  With the cuts to IHSS and the Public Authority, it is not clear how this will impact the transition to less contract mode.
7. IHSS Advisory Committee Budget for Fiscal Year 2009-2010 – Pam Hospers presented a proposed budget.  Questions were asked and answered.  The invoice for the CICA membership has not been paid yet as when the new budget passed which allowed payment, at the same time, notice came that the fiscal management for CICA has changed, and that information has not been forwarded to allow for processing payment.  Other questions were asked and answered.  Domenic Console made a motion to pass the proposed budget, Patricia Anthony made a second, it passed unanimously.
8. Summer Public Authority Newsletter release – Pam Hospers shared the newsletter that is at the printers now with the committee.  It is now with the printer for copying and mailing.
9. Development of new Consumer Survey-Pam Hospers questioned the committee if they wanted to pursue a new survey for consumers.  It was suggested to use students from graduate classes at  CSUChico.  Pam will see if any of the nursing student interns are available.  This time, it might be better to make a number of phone calls rather than the paper survey which produces fewer responses.
10. Public Authority Provider Registry Removal/Denial Policy, proposed changes-Pam Hospers – these are in the process of revision.  They may well be impacted by some of the new legislation that passed as part of the budget on fraud prevention.  We will await word from the state before implementing.
11. Provider Health Benefits report from the Long Term Care Workers Health Trust Fund-Pam Hospers – a brief update on the numbers and amount going into the trust with concerns that a large portion of the funds are not going to Butte County IHSS Providers.
12. California In-Home Supportive Services Consumer Alliance (CICA)

a. Regional meeting in Redding on June 9, 2009-Sarah Okumbe discussed her experience in Redding.  Difficulty getting to the meeting due to traffic construction, and the meeting ended two to three hours early.  They discussed how to be effective members of Advisory Committees and did some strategic planning.  They provided a media contact planning checklist.  Pam reminded that any contact with the media as a committee member needed to be cleared through the IHSS Board (Board of Supervisors).  About 20 people attended the event.  It did not meet Sara’s expectations.
b. Statewide meeting January 22-24, 2010, in San Jose-Pam Hospers asked that any advisory committee members who planned to attend the CICA meeting in January to let her know by December 1, 2009 so she can get the paperwork done in a timely manner.  Pam will process payment for rooms and registration ahead of time.   Committee members will be responsible for travel and meals according to county policy themselves, and submit a travel claim for them as soon as they return from the conference.  Any requests for special accommodations to attend the meeting need to be requested for approval at the November IHSS AC meeting.  Please let Linda Huffmon know to put it on the agenda.
13. Resignation of Committee Member Pam Peery – Pam Hospers advised she has had a couple of conversations with Pam Peery, she has an ongoing conflict with the meeting date and time for the Advisory Committee.  She advised that she is not one to write letters, so hoped the committee would accept her verbal resignation through Pam Hospers.  Her term expires in December of this year.  It was suggested to bring any interested recipients to the November meeting, and to contact Pam Hospers for an application for interested parties.
14. Public Comment
Ja-Key Robinson expressed concern that the discussion around the budget pertained primarily to the recipients, and not the providers.  She was particularly concerned about the finger printing.

Arlene Hostettler provided information as to the impact the budget cuts were going to have on Passages Adult Resource Center.  They are significant.  The Linkages Program is gone.  The Care Giver Resource Center (CRC) only has 25% left; Multiple Senior Services Program (MSSP) is surviving, but greatly reduced.  Most of the funding left is federal.  Most if not all of the state funding is gone.  Mental Health has picked up some of the funding for prevention/early Intervention for older adults.  Alzheimer’s Day Care has been cut.
15. Adjournment at 11:55 by Mark Gordon.
Next meeting date and time:  November 10, 2009, 10:00 a.m.-Noon
Location:
Chico Employment Center Annex, 2491 Carmichael Drive, Suite 300, 


Chico, CA
